Regular Monthly Meeting October 13, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 13, 2005, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read by Officer Darrin Cwynar.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Herman to the David S. & Carolyn S. Nimmo Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to adopt Ordinance #4 of 2005, Reduction of the Speed Limit on Gardner Stop Road.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Herman to approve the Isolation Distance Exemption., for William D. Kalajainen.

Halloween Trick or Treat Hours will be held on Monday, October 31, from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the Tax Office will be moving into the new building.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the speed could be reduced on Gardner Center and Savannah Gardner Roads.

Mr. Jim Miller, Nearwood Drive, asked the status of the repair to the septic problems on Nearwood Drive.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, stated that speeding is a problem on 65 thru the School Zone, and feels an unmarked car could be used to stop speeders. Mr. Garver also asked who is in charge of Public Works for call outs.

Ms. Pat List, Decorath Drive, Thanked the Board for paving her road, but storm water is still running onto her property and would like something done to correct the problem.

Mr. Paul Young, Reno Lane, asked if something could be done about the problem with people spotting deer on his property.

Mr. Ken Cannon, Forrest Avenue, asked who is running the Public Works Crew while the foreman is off sick.

Mrs. Dottie Angelucci, Nearwood Drive, asked if turning arrow at Rt 65 could be requested.

Mrs. Debra Miller, Nearwood Drive, asked for an explanation of the Township per capita tax and Emergency and Municipal Services Tax.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer